

## Resource Committee Minutes

March 1, 2018

Janice Lara-Hewey, Mike Mooney, Alley Smith, Rob Liscord, Norm Maze

1. Final PIT wrap up-Action steps for the Resource Committee identified by the PIT Crew.
    - Idea of having more outreach earlier to get it on the communities' radar.
    - COC Board Planning Issues:
      1. Confidentiality: Forms needed; whose guidelines govern the form for everyone to sign as a part of the PIT count.
      2. Safety: Training, support, etc. are important considerations.
      3. Youth specific PIT: Need guidance to put something in place so that the flow of information between youth and adult count coordinators to make sure that information regarding the youth count is clearly provided to the broader PIT count volunteers and organizers. **Proposed Solution: MaineHousing video training for youth concerns and questions regarding the PIT count.**
      4. **COC needs to decide on a specific planning structure→ Where do Resource Committee Items get brought absent a Steering Committee? COC Chairs?**
  2. Debrief the Fair Housing Trainings:
    - The time of the training could have been longer.
    - Three staff went in Portland from Shalom: Hit on the key issues.
    - Connect with landlords who attended before next meeting. Some did which is a good sign.
    - Look to schedule Fair Housing Training in Region 3.
    - How do we advertise trainings and who is targeted?
  3. Identify the next training topic and possible dates:
    - **McKinney Vento on Youth Homelessness- Mike Mooney: to develop trainers form 4/13. Check with Aaron on 4/11 in Region 1. Shaw House in Region 3.**
    - DV-Address best practices of serving survivors of domestic violence.
    - Job and Income Growth- Explore resources in Maine and best practices across the country→ Workforce Development Trainings. Community Concepts as a resource on job training. TAC played a role in development.
    - Mainstream Benefits- FedCap as a trainer, DHHS, Maine Hunger Initiative, MEJP, Pine Tree Legal.
    - Coordinated Entry: **Mike an Rob to ask how CE Training will be rolled out and what trainings need to be developed.**
- 
1. February minutes approved; \_\_\_ moved and \_\_\_ seconded. All in favor.
  2. Next Meeting: April 5, 2018 from 1:00-3:00pm.